
WINTER MANURE SPREADING 

The PA Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) has recently 
released the revised Manure Management Manual.  This manual sets the 
manure management standards for all Pennsylvania farms, regardless of 
animal type, regardless of farm size, and regardless of location in 
the Chesapeake Bay, Ohio River, or other watershed.   
 
As the snow flies and temperature drops, one of the hottest 
discussion topics is the winter application of manure.  In some 
states winter application of manure is not permitted.  What does the 
Manure Management Manual say regarding this subject?   
 
When is Winter?  For manure management purposes, the DEP has given us 
a definition.  December 15 through February 28 is Winter.   
 
If you have resided in Somerset County any length of time, that 
probably seems like a short winter season.  I think the DEP had us in 
mind when they added these additional definitions.  When the ground 
is frozen to a depth of 4 inches, it is Winter.  When the ground is 
snow covered, it is Winter.   
 
In Pennsylvania, the Manure Management Manual does allow winter 
manure spreading.  However, because there is a greater risk of water 
pollution at this time of year, some special conditions must be 
followed.  Here are some items to keep in mind before loading the 
spreader.   
 
Steeper slopes are more prone to runoff.  The selected field must 
have a slope less than 15%.  That means 15 feet of elevation change 
per 100 feet of distance.  On a soils map this would be marked as A, 
B, or C slope.  We have no control over this factor.   
 
Vegetative cover helps to reduce runoff.  The selected field must 
have a minimum of 25% crop residue.  A hay field is usually the best 
option.  A corn grain field with the fodder remaining is acceptable.  
A corn silage field that does not have a cover crop does not meet 
this guideline.     
 
Water sources and surface water areas require extra precautions.  
Manure can not be applied within 100 ft of a stream, pond, well, 
spring, or inlet to agricultural drainage system.   
 
If a higher amount of manure is applied, there is a higher risk of 
runoff.  The maximum application rate for liquid manure is 5000 
gal/ac.  The maximum application rate for dry poultry manure is 3 
ton/ac.  The max application rate for other dry (stackable) manure is 
30 ton/ac.   
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Can manure be applied in the Winter?  The short answer is yes, but 
this is certainly not the complete answer.  While there are many 
factors to consider, it can summarized by asking 'What is best for 
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water quality?'  By taking a few precautions, winter manure can be 
managed and good water quality maintained.   
 
If you want to discuss this subject in more detail or discuss a 
specific situation on your operation, please contact me.   
 
Don Williams   
Agriculture Technician   
Somerset Conservation District   
ph:  814-445-4652  ext 5   
e-mail:  don-scd@wpia.net   
 
The Manure Management Manual can be viewed online at the following:   
  www.elibrary.dep.state.pa.us/dsweb/Get/Document-86014/361-0300-002%20combined.pdf   
 
(To learn more about the Somerset Conservation District visit:  www.somersetcd.org  ) 
 
 

http://www.somersetcd.org/

